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March 19, 2020 
 
Mr. Paul Decker 
Buckeye Terminals, LLC – Raceway Terminal 
5521 W. Lincoln HWY 
Crown Point, Indiana 46307 
 

Re: Stack Test Extension Response Letter 
Buckeye Terminals, LLC 
Plant ID 063-00011 
Indianapolis, Hendricks County 

 
Dear Mr. Decker: 
 

On March 18, 2020, the Indiana Department of Environmental Management 
(IDEM), Office of Air Quality (OAQ), received a request for an extension of compliance 
testing from Buckeye Terminals, LLC - Raceway Terminal (Buckeye Raceway Terminal) 
located at 3230 N. Raceway Road in Indianapolis, Indiana.  Pursuant to Federally 
Enforceable State Operating Permit (FESOP) F063-36717-00011, Condition D.1.6, 
outlet VOC testing of the vapor combustion unit on the gasoline loading rack (FLRACK) 
shall be performed at least once every 5 years from the date of the most recent valid 
compliance demonstration.  The most recent valid compliance demonstration was 
conducted April 10, 2015.  Therefore, compliance testing for the gasoline loading rack 
(FLRACK) is required to be conducted by April 10, 2020. 
 

According to Buckeye Raceway Terminal, the compliance testing cannot be 
conducted by the designated deadline due to travel restrictions associated with the 
COVID-19 pandemic.   

 
At this time, IDEM cannot approve your request to extend the permitted 

compliance testing deadline.  Testing after the date specified in the permit constitutes a 
violation.  However, if compliance testing is adequately performed by August 31, 2020,  
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no enforcement action will be taken for failing to test before the original deadline stated 
in your permit.  Please direct any questions to Brock Jones, Compliance Inspector, at 
(317)233-2721 or by email at BJones2@idem.IN.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
    

 
Phil Perry, Chief 
Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
Office of Air Quality 

cc: Brock Jones, IDEM OAQ 
Dave Cline, IDEM OAQ  
Gianna Aiezza, Envirospec Engineering (gaiezza@envirospeceng.com) 
Dhaval Shah, Buckeye Terminals, LLC (DShah2@buckeye.com) 
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